
June 29, 2025 

St. Mary’s Parish Families: 

During the next several months our parish will initiate a comprehensive Feasibility 

Study to assess the parish opinion and support for a potential capital campaign to 

grow our parish facilities to better accommodate our ever-increasing needs and 

parish life.  This feasibility study will not be asking anyone for a financial 

commitment, as it is our goal is to gain your input prior to making a determination 

on the moving forward to a potential future project. 

We plan to schedule more than a dozen Informational Meetings throughout the 

late summer and early fall. We are seeking several families who would like to host 

one of these very important meetings.  Your role will be to invite your selected 

guests to attend your one hour meeting on a date of your choosing at your home.  

You will not have to make any speeches or answer any questions.  One of our 

Feasibility Study Committee members will be responsible for that!  Every parish 

family will be invited to attend one of these home or church meetings so that we 

may explain what we are considering for the future of St. Mary’s and hear your 

reaction and concerns. 

If you would like to be a Informational Meeting Host family please contact Cathy 

Radzinski at our parish office (641 628-3078.)  Thank you. 

 

Prayerfully yours, 

Father Joseph 


